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- MEETING -

Ms. Haycock:
Good Morning. Um -- thanks, everyone, for their patience. We’re going to go ahead and get started with -- um – DHCS’ December CCI stakeholder update call. For a little bit of housekeeping and sound check, if you can hear me okay please press one. Great. All right. Um -- just as a reminder if we run into any technical difficulties or if we get disconnected please just dial back in to the call using the same phone number as before and we will -- um -- get everything up and running again as soon as we can. Uh -- today’s call we are going to be going over the latest enrollment information, giving you an update on the MSSP transition plan -- uh -- going over some changes to the IHSS and transportation benefits and -- uh -- talking about outreach activities across -- uh -- the CCI counties as a part of our year-end wrap up here today. After that we will open up for questions and answers. So, to start us off I will hand it over to Javier Portela to give us -- uh -- this month’s enrollment update.
Mr. Portela:
Good morning, everyone. Um -- just wanted to share a few numbers with folks about the current enrollment. And if you can’t hear us well please let us know through the -- the features on the call today. Um -- as of October 1st, there are 115,300 of enrollees in the Cal MediConnect program. There’s always a complete breakdown of that as well on the CalDuals -- um -- website which offers both enrollment information by county and demographics. I just wanted to also highlight that -- um -- for the new coming year we will be changing our Cal MediConnect enrollment data and dashboard procedures. On the monthly basis, we’ll be providing enrollment the same way that we provide our existing Medi-Cal managed care enrollment, which is through -- um -- the Department of Health Care Services website. Um -- there is a managed care enrollment feature so the enrollment by county by plan. So, they’ll be incorporated into that general enrollment report that happens each month. The data will be organized by county by Cal MediConnect plans near the other models. The report will also be -- um -- directed from CalDuals to the department’s site. So, you can still continue to utilize your existing -- um -- bookmarks or links that you use to get to that data. But it will redirect you to the department’s -- um -- site. More extensive enrollment data, including the demographics -- um -- will be incorporated into a new quarterly Cal MediConnect dashboard which -- um -- my colleague Nathan will discuss more in -- um -- detail here soon. I’ll turn it over to Nathan here.
Mr. Nau:
Um -- thanks, Javier, and such a good segue to my updates. So, as you guys know, the department’s been working on a new dashboard for several months. And it’s going to be a what we call a performance dashboard so it’ll have metrics on it showing plan performance. And we’re excited to announce that the dashboard, like Javier just mentioned, will include enrollment and de -- and demographic data. It’s also going to include some measures on care coordination, including health risk assessments -- um -- performance measures on behavioral health, including new utilization metrics and information around appeals. It’s also going to include -- um -- information on LTSS including utilization and reports of critical incidents and abuse. And it’s also going to have information on appeals and grievances. And so, it’s scheduled to come out in January and then when it does we’ll make sure everyone’s notified. But we’re excited about the dashboard and we think it’s going to enhance the transparency of -- of -- of the program. And so, with that I think I’m going to turn it over to Tracy.
Ms. Meeker:
Thanks, Nathan. Um -- and today I’ll share an update on the Multipurpose Senior Services Program, otherwise known as MSSP and the transition plan. So, most of you are aware that -- uh -- the governor’s 2017 budget delayed the transition of MSSP in the CCI counties from a waiver program to a plan benefit no sooner than January, 2020. Uh -- we recently released an archive of completed work to date on preparing for this transition as well as pro -- a proposed framework for the delayed transition that will begin in early 2018. And these documents can be found on the CalDuals website. And thank you all. Um -- we appreciate the time it took for you to review and comment on these documents. We got quite a bit of feedback and we’re working to incorporate -- um -- the feedback questions, concerns into the framework and we will be releasing a final document in the early January. Um -- this will inclu -- clude a redline document showing how we amended the original document that we released in October to reflect the stakeholder comments. So, stay tuned as we will be sharing more information on the local implementation of the stakeholder engagement process -- uh -- in the new year. And with that I’ll turn it back over to Nathan.
Mr. Nau:
Okay. Thanks, Tracy. And so, I have two additional updates for today. One’s on IHSS and one’s on transportation. And so, first -- first, as you guys know, beginning January 1st of 2018, IHSS benefit will no longer be a Cal MediConnect plan benefit. However, it’s still going to be available to qualified beneficiaries through our fee-for-service program as it was before CCI. So, funding for IHSS has not been included in the plan’s rates since July of this year. And we don’t expect this information to impact care for beneficiaries that the program will continue to operate as it always has. Counties will continue to assess hours and beneficiaries will continue to do direct prepare their own care. Um -- we will continue to encourage the plans and counties to collaborate on care coordination and we’re -- we are working on an MOU to allow for data sharing and joint efforts on behalf of beneficiaries. Uh -- in terms of transportation, we're working on a new Duals Plan Letter reflecting the new transportation benefit under Cal MediConnect. And so, what that means is beneficiaries will have access to non-medical transportation rides beyond the three rides -- um -- limit that currently exists. Um -- actually it doesn’t currently exist. The -- the -- the policies are in effect but we’re -- um -- codifying it with the Dual Plan Letter. A draft of this letter -- um -- is going to be available for stakeholder comment in January so please look out for that. And when -- um -- it’s ready for comment we’ll send it off to all stakeholders. And as -- um -- we do with our normal process when it’s finalized we’ll be posting it onto our website to ensure everyone’s familiar with the process and un -- and aware of it. Um -- so, with that I’m going to turn it over to Ryan, who’s going to give an annual -- um -- outreach recap.
Mr. MacDonald:
All right. Thank you, Nathan. And -- and good morning everyone. And as Hilary mentioned at the top of the call, we just want to -- uh -- let everyone know some -- some metrics about our outreach that we’ve done over the year as kind of a wrap up. Uh -- we work -- I know we work with a lot of you but you don’t always know what’s going on in other counties. So, we wanted to share some of that. Uh -- over the last year our state outreach staff has -- has been busy engaging, educating beneficiaries, providers and many other stakeholders, getting them actionable and -- and important information about the CCI. In 2017 we completed -- uh -- the following outreach work among other activities. And these are just a few of the statistics -- uh -- from -- from the work we’ve done this year. So, we educated over 2,200 providers and related staff. And this includes physicians, physician staff, pharmacists, their staff, hospital, hospital staff and other providers. Uh -- in addition, we educated over 8,400 seniors and -- and people with disabilities. This is through our in-person presentations. We do a lot of outreach at health and resource fairs. We also organize our own health fairs and resource fairs. And -- and just other outreach where beneficiaries congregate. We educated nearly 20,000 other stakeholders. Uh -- this group includes caregivers, beneficiary family members, advocates -- uh -- staff from community-based organizations and other health and social service professionals. We conducted more than 140 webinars about the CCI. Half of these were a -- aimed at educating providers and their staff and the other half were aimed at educating advocates and other stakeholders. We completed over 45 trainings of -- for -- for caregivers, health plan outreach staff and others that are working with seniors and people with disabilities. In addition, we organized and hosted over 20 health fairs and resource fairs and -- and these fairs are things that our team builds -- uh -- from the ground up and we work with lots of partners. Many of you may be on the call. Uh -- we bring beneficiaries and their caregivers together with various resources about Cal MediConnect and other support agencies. Uh -- and -- and many of these have become annualized with our partner agencies because they’ve been very successful and -- and well received. Uh -- we distributed many, many collateral materials over the year and -- and this includes over 1,500 of our physician tool kits that many of you are familiar with -- uh -- more than 3,000 Beneficiary Toolkits and over 14,000 other educational materials and collateral materials. And finally, we redesigned -- earlier in the year we redesigned CalDuals.org to make the website more beneficiary friendly and also overall more accessible to all stakeholders. Um -- and a -- and -- and a note here I -- I want to mention that we convened a -- a group of stakeholders as a work group who provided continuous feedback through the process. We very much want to thank that work group and the members for their valuable contributions and assistance in making the site a better resource for stakeholders. Really excited about the website. Got a lot of good feedback. Um -- we really think it’s a good resource -- uh -- even better than it used to be. And then, finally, you know, our outreach doesn’t happen with just our team. I want to thank all the stakeholders that worked with us over the year. Uh -- many of who are on the call and -- and many who are not. Uh -- our outreach efforts are definitely enhanced by our collaborative partnerships across the CCI counties. And -- and with that, that’s the outreach update -- um -- kind of year-end recap for 2017. And I will give it back to Hilary. Thank you.
Ms. Haycock:
Great. Thank you, Ryan. Thank you, everyone, for your updates today. Um -- we will now open the call up for any questions and answers. Press one if you would like to ask a question either around outreach or any of the other updates provided by the DHCS team today. And, again, just press one.
Ms. Rice:
All right. Terrance Henson, your line is open.
Mr. Henson:
Hi, good morning. Um -- Terrence Henson with Molina Healthcare. Um -- thank you for making the comment about the -- the IHSS MOU. Um -- I was wondering if you had an ETA on that? Um -- the -- the current contracts that we have in place are set to expire 12/31/17. So, in order to get those in place by next year -- um -- you know, we kind of need -- we probably needed them before December. Um -- so, yes, if you can comment on the ETA on that and -- um -- what your recommendations would be moving forward -- um -- since we don’t -- we wouldn’t have anything in place -- um -- by 2018?
Ms. Brooks:
This is Sarah. So, thanks, that was a great question, Terrance. Um -- so, we are working diligently to -- um -- get those templates done so that we can provide them to you, I believe -- and, Nathan, correct me if I’m wrong -- but it will be likely in the next week here. Is that right?
Mr. Nau:
Yes.
Ms. Brooks:
Yes, in the next week here. Understand the issue with timing. Um -- we are having conversations with our partners at Department of Social Services -- um -- and we’ll circle back with the health plans after that about kind of what to do during the interim period. So, we’ll need to follow up with you on that -- um -- question. But -- um -- that’s definitely on our radar.
Mr. Henson:
Okay. Thank you.
Ms. Rice:
Again, please press one if you have a question.
Ms. Haycock:
All right. Quiet crew -- quiet crew this month. Well, thank you everyone for participating. Uh -- and calling in to listen to the updates on Cal MediConnect. Um -- we will be bringing you lots of new -- uh -- new stuff in January. As we mentioned -- uh -- from performance dashboards to Duals Plan Letters. So, please stay tuned. And for our newsletter on CalDuals.org -- um -- and thank you all very much. Have a great rest of your day. Thank you.  (Recording Ends)
- INTERVIEW CONCLUDED -
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